HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING
February 11, 2013
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on February 11, 2013. Chairman Brian Fanton called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Frank Glaser, David Matthews. Christina Goodman. Members Absent: Dick Witmore.  Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and Building Inspector, Chris Lauderdale.  Guests: Joyce Kach and Tom Kopecky.
Chairman, Brian Fanton moved to approve the October 9, 2012 minutes with corrections, second by Christina Goodman. Motion carried. 

Chairman, Brian Fanton moved to approve the November 12, 2012 minutes, second by Frank Glaser. Motion carried. 

a. PUBLIC HEARING - to consider a Variance request to the City of Hiawatha, City of Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.16:4B, a variance to allow an encroachment into the 25ft. rear yard setback requirement. Joyce Koch is requesting a variance for the property located at 205 12th Ave., Hiawatha, IA.

Public Hearing Opened At 6:03 p.m.
Christina Goodman started the meeting by stating that she is neighbors with and knows the party that is asking for the variance request. 

Chairman, Brian Fanton asked if there were any written or oral comments pertaining to the variance request. Jennifer Goerg replied that there were none.

Chairman, Brian Fanton asked if there was anyone present that would like to speak in favor of the variance. Joyce Kach took the podium.
Joyce Kach stated that she was the owner of the property in question and that she believes that all the information the board would need to make a decision was submitted. She went on to state that she was basically there to answer question, if they had any.
Christine Goodman asked if this was going to be a breezeway. Joyce Kach stated that it was not. She explained that it would actually be an extension of the kitchen.
David Matthews then asked if this would even be an issue if the house was addressed off Raney Street. Mark Powers explained that it would not be an issue. David Matthews then asked if the lot was short on the back yard setback. Mark Powers replied that he was correct and that it is a legal non- conforming because it doesn’t have a rear yard. If it were addressed off Raney Street, it would have plenty of rear yard. David Matthews then asked if there were 10ft. east of the house to the property line. Mark Powers confirmed that statement to be true.
Frank Glaser then asked for confirmation that it wasn’t actually going to be a walk through but an additional room. Joyce Kach stated that was correct and that it is an addition to her kitchen. Frank Glaser then asked if there would be any other ordinances that would require such things as frost footings from the house to the garage. Mark Powers replied that was the reason he made the condition on the bottom of his memo stating that if you did grant the variance, that the connection between the two buildings be designed by an engineer. Frank Glaser then asked if the way the two roofs would come together, if that would create an ice buildup. Tom Kopecky stated that the roof would be two (2) feet above the new roof and that rain and snow melt would be directed away and to the side. Christine Goodman stated that these issues should be addressed by the engineer. Mark Powers agreed. Christine Goodman also asked if the only issue with this variance is the fact that when the house was built, the setbacks were fine but it was grandfathered in according to different changes in the code. Mark Powers stated that was correct.
Public Hearing Closed At 6:11 p.m.
Chairman, Brian Fanton asked if the board had any questions or concerns. There were none.

Christine Goodman stated that this was a bit different then other request. She also thought that there wouldn’t be any other residents on that street with the same issue. She stated that she thought this is a unique circumstance.

Dave Matthews then asked if the connection to the garage, would that change the requirements in the garage. Tom Kopecky replied that they would have to add 1hour fire wall to the structure.

Board Member, Frank Glaser presented Docket #001, approving the Variance request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.16:4B as requested by Joyce Kach, to allow an encroachment into the 25ft. rear yard setback requirement with the following condition:
1. Since the two buildings are currently constructed with different footing designs the applicant will be required to have the connection designed by a structural engineer and the connection between the two buildings be designed, drawn and stamped.
Second by Christine Goodman.
Roll call vote: 
AYES:  Frank Glaser, David Matthews, Brian Fanton and Christina Goodman
NAYS:  None

ABSENT: Dick Witmore 
Approved
Chairman, Christina Goodman moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:14 p.m., second by Frank Glaser. Motion carried. 
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